
 

Year 1 Recounts of our ‘Aboriginal for a Day’ Incursion 
Last week, a few Year 4 students wrote about our ‘Aboriginal for a Day’ incursion for the newsletter.  Our Year 1 

students didn’t want to be left out! 

Louis: Yesterday Big Al told us the story about ‘How the Echidna Got its 

Spikes’.  Pancake played the didgeridoo and it was really loud.   

Bernie: On Tuesday we had Aboriginal people come to my school.  Their 

names were Leonie,   

Pancake and Big Al.    

Leonie was an artist, Big 

Al told us a story and 

Pancake danced.  My  

favourite part was the 

dancing. 

Ayla M: Leonie taught us 

about symbols used in 

art. 

Emma: My favourite part 

was the dancing and the music. 

Pasta Making at the Play Café 
We had a very exciting morning this week at Play                 
Café.  Children made homemade pasta with our amazing mums.  
All the children got to mix, knead and have a turn at making 
very long pasta and the best part was when we got to eat it! 
Rose Anderson 
Play Café Coordinator 

         

Saturday 25th March at 8:30pm 
 

CELEBRATING 10 YEARS OF THE AUSTRALIAN -  
BORN LIGHTS OUT EVENT 

 
Each year millions of people around the globe will switch off for Earth Hour to shine a light on the need for climate      
action.  Now celebrated in over 170 countries and over 7000 cities, with over 6 million Australians (1 in 4) taking part, 
Earth Hour has one mission:  to unite people to protect the planet and show they care about its  future.  On Saturday 25 
March,  Australians will be called upon to turn off their lights between 8.30-9.30 as a symbol of support for a low          
pollution, clean energy future for all generations. You can register your commitment at www.earthhour.org.au



 



Harmony Day 
On 21 March we celebrated Harmony Day.  The Year One Class 
represented their ideas on ‘harmony’ and ‘feeling loved’ as selfies. 



 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

Hosting French Students in July (14 July-16 August) 
For the last 9 years a programme has been in place offering the opportunity 
to young French students aged 14-17 years to discover Australia and its   
education system. 
We are looking for families willing to host students for the four weeks of  
their visit.  They will travel to and from School with your children.  The 
purpose of  the programme is for these French students to experience living with an       
Australian family, to see how an Australian school operates, to improve their English        
language skills through this full immersion and to create a strong friendship with their     
Anglophone peers.  The programme is highly successful and both Australians and French 
students greatly enjoy the exchange.  Many families still keep in touch with each other. 
The students are fully briefed about the school rules, are not to leave the school premises 
and will attend classes daily.  They will be fully covered by appropriate insurance. 
Host families will be visited prior to the arrival by the organiser to explain the programme. 
We believe such an exchange is also highly beneficial for our Modern Languages students, 
opening their eyes (and ears!) to similarly minded students for an 
extended period.     
Please contact Martine Floyd, 

email:  martine.floyd@iinet.net.au, mob:  0403 019 609    
if  you are interested in hosting.   


